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August 16, 2004
The Honorable Larry Phillips 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Philips:

Enclosed for your review and consideration is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an amendment to the Conservation Futures Interlocal Cooperation Agreement between King County and the City of Seattle for the Salmon Bay open space acquisition project.

By Ordinance 14517, the 2003 budget ordinance, King County Council authorized several open space acquisition projects to be funded by Conservation Futures, including $200,000 to the Salmon Bay acquisition project in Seattle.  The Council has not authorized the Executive to enter into an amendment to King County’s Conservation Futures interlocal cooperation agreement with Seattle for the Salmon Bay project.  This authorization is necessary for the disbursement of Conservation Futures funds to Seattle for the project, which is described in Attachment “A” to the proposed ordinance.  The attached ordinance will authorize the Executive to enter into the interlocal amendment.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions, please contact 

Faith Roland, Acquisition Supervisor of the Capital Projects and Open Space Acquisitions Section in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at (206) 296-7804.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
  Scott White, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Faith Roland, Acquisition Supervisor, Capital Projects and Open Space

    Acquisitions Section, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP
